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Susan Bickford has been the GIS/Natural Resource Specialist for the Wells National Estuarine Research Reserve in Wells, Maine since May of 1999. Her duties include providing mapping support for Southern Maine conservation and research organizations, providing digital data for area GIS users, training members and volunteers in the use of the mapping software and GPS/mobile units, and mentoring GIS interns, and providing field support for research and stewardship activities. She is active in bringing the use of Unmanned Aerial Vehicle (UAV) technology to the NERRS system as a tool for natural resource management and research. 
Her role as natural resource specialist includes managing habitat for threatened and endangered species such as the New England Cottontail Rabbit. She manages forest, fields and wetlands habitats and works to control invasive species within them. Susan is also the Safety Officer for the Reserve and oversees the Wells Reserve’s safety program. 
Susan is currently enrolled in a Master of Science Program at Antioch New England University for Resource Management and Conservation. She has a Bachelor of Arts Degree in Environmental Science and Technology from the University of Southern Maine and an Associate of Arts Degree in Biology from Bucks County Community College.
Susan was an Assistant Instructor at the University of New Hampshire for the GIS for Community Decision Makers Course and an Adjunct Instructor of GIS at the University of New England. Susan has attended the ArcView GIS training, Advanced ArcView and GPS training through NOAA’s Coastal Services Center and GIS Design for Regional Conservation Planning at the USF&W National Conservation Training Center. She also volunteers in teaching geospatial technology to homeschooled children groups.
Susan served for twenty-one years in the Air National Guard as a combat weather forecaster. She also volunteered for many conservation programs such as the Maine Damselfly and Dragonfly Survey, the Very Important Pool (VIP) vernal pool program and the North American Amphibian Monitoring Program. 

